
St. Patrick School 
100 Harvey Street 
Washington, IL 61571 
309-444-4345 
https://school.stpatswashington.com 
Facebook: St. Patrick Catholic Parish, 
Washington, IL 

 

Irish Messenger 
  

Reverence, Respect, Responsibility 
 
 

March 4, 2022 

THE MISSION OF ST. PATRICK SCHOOL is to foster the spiritual growth                         

and academic life of its students, faculty, and staff, and to teach children,                                                

with the cooperation of parents, a Catholic way of life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Officer Dramane Taylor will be presenting to parents and our 
school staff on March 9th at 6:00 p.m. in the Social Room. The 
title of his  presentation is: "It's Your Business to Get in Their 
Business". The presentation w ill be about Social Media, 
Internet Safety, and more. Please save date for this evening! The 
program should last only about an hour and is for parents only. 
We look forward to seeing you and hearing Officer Taylor's      
message. 

Important Upcoming Dates 

Fri, 3/4: Boys Basketball—Monroe  

  6th Grade Basketball        

  Tournament 7:00pm 

Sat, 3/5: Girls Volleyball—8th Grade  

  Regionals @ Roanoke- 

  Benson 10am 

  Boys Basketball—Monroe  

  6th Grade Basketball        

  Tournament TBD 

Mon, 3/7: Boys Basketball—Monroe  

  6th Grade Basketball        

  Tournament TBD 

Tues, 3/8: Scholastic Bowl Match vs  

  Robein @ Home 3:45pm 

Thurs, 3/10: Scholastic Bowl Match vs     

  St. Mary @ Home 3:45pm 

Virtue of the Week— DEVOTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This week our strength building on the virtue of JUSTICE is      
DEVOTION. The strength to give due honor, w orship and 
service to God.  

PRAYER 

“O holy Heart of Jesus, dwell hidden in my heart, so that I may 
live only in You and only for You, so that, in the end, I may live 
with You eternally in Heaven." - St. Claude la Colombiere  

This is the sum total of our Catholic faith. We believe that God 
made us out of sheer love. None of us had to exist. We also believe 
He became man to die on the Cross out of love for us. We further 
believe that He is present in the Blessed Sacrament with His living 
Heart of flesh so that we may come to Him and tell Him how   
deeply we love Him.  

Parents Attending School Masses: 

With the mask mandates optional and some 
of the mandates lifted, parents will be       
allowed to attend the All School Mass on  
Fridays.  We are requesting you sit in the 
balcony and the cry rooms.  We are still     
social distancing to the extent                      
possible.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Doreen M. Shipman, Principal 

https://school.stpatswashington.com/


“Reverence, Respect, Responsibility… 

Excellence in Academics  and Faith Formation” 

 

The Jedi Kinder Crew began learning about           
Christopher Columbus in January. The family project 
for January was to create one of the ships Columbus 
sailed. The ships could be created using any materials 
and with help. The whole school voted on the best 
structure (far right), Most Inventive (middle) and Most 
Creative (far left). The students who won the vote    
received a certificate and special prize! The class had 
special snack for their hard work! Everyone did a great 
job and were very creative with their ships!  

Nathan Hopper, our seminarian, visited the 3rd, 4th, and 5th 
grades.  He told his discernment story and answered the       
students’ questions.   

The Jedi Kinder Crew have been working hard this year       
mastering high frequency words in the Jedi Academy! The    
frequency word sets contain 20 words each and there are 11 sets 
for a total of 220 words mastered! Congratulations to you 
Young Jedi! Your training has truly helped you on your journey 
to read! May the Force be with you! 

Kindergarten dressed up for Mardi Gras! 



 

 

Dear Parents,  

On Thursday, March 10th, 
students at St. Patrick’s School 
will participate in a read-a-thon. 
Students in Preschool through 
grade 8 will participate in silent 
reading, taking AR quizzes, read 
alouds, book “tastings”, and other fun reading activities.  

Students will be able to dress in school spirit wear with 
uniform bottoms and bring slippers to where in the 
classroom. They will also be able to bring a pillow and 
blanket to enjoy a day of comfy reading fun.  Please note 
any guidelines for this day provided by your student’s 
homeroom teacher. 

To prepare for this exciting day, read to your child at 
home, provide them with opportunities to tell you about 
what they’re reading, or let them see you reading.  

We are looking forward to celebrating a day of reading at 
school!   

 



Enjoy the challenge of Lent

Helping our children grow in their Catholic faith.                                                                                                     March 2022

   The Church requires Catholics to 
abstain from eating meat on 
Fridays during Lent, but 
permits eating �sh. One 
explanation is that people 
didn’t used to consider �sh 
as meat. Another theory is �sh 
was originally considered a “poor 

   “Enjoy” isn’t normally a word we 
associate with Lent, but its rich 
traditions help us connect with 
God’s saving love and prepare 
us for the joy of Easter. 
Helping children to 
experience God’s love 
during Lent can be 
penitential and 
enjoyable when it 
involves activities 
bringing families 
together around 
penance, 
almsgiving, and 
prayer.
   Ashes: The 
ashes we wear 
show repentance for our sins and help 
children understand we are all sinners 
dependent upon God’s grace. Challenge 
children to keep their ashes on all day 
as an external witness to their hope that 
Christ’s sacri�ce will lead us to Heaven.
   Almsgiving box: Set up a box and 
take turns putting an item from the 

pantry into it each day. At the end of 
Lent, take the box to a needy family, 

a soup kitchen, or your local food 
pantry.

   Add prayer: Pray the 
sorrowful mysteries of the 

rosary. If this feels 
overwhelming with young 

ones, try just one decade a 
day. Or, consider 

praying the Divine 
Mercy Chaplet 

together. This is 
shorter than a 

Rosary and 
helps youngsters 

focus on God’s 
mercy and 

forgiveness.
   Meatless Fridays: Catholics are to 
avoid eating meat on Fridays - an 
ancient tradition going back to the 
early Church. Plan meatless Friday 
family meals and invite friends to 
join you to reinforce the practice of 
penance.
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Why do Catholics eat �sh 
on Fridays during Lent?

Love like God
   God allows us to make choices. 
The reward for choosing to obey 
him is Heaven. The consequence of 
disobeying is punishment. Parents 
show God’s love when they allow 
children to experience the 
consequences of their choices. “For 
the Lord disciplines him whom he 
loves, and chastises every son whom he 
receives" (Hebrews 12:6).

We’re not alone 
   Although parenting 
can be tough, we don’t 
have to go it alone. 
“Trust in the LORD 
with all your heart, on 
your own intelligence rely 
not; In all your ways be mindful of him, 
and he will make straight your paths” 
(Proverbs 3:5).

Gossip
   Teach children the harmful nature 
of gossip. Gossip is talking about 
other people, either saying mean 
things, spreading 
stories you're not sure 
are true, or repeating 
information you 
have been asked to 
keep private. No 
one has a right to 
know someone 
else’s business. If 
in doubt, don’t let 
it out.

man’s” meal; richer meats were for 
feasting. During Lent, we try to 

detach from earthly pleasures 
to prepare our hearts for 

eternal joys. We give up meat 
on a Friday because it was on a 

Friday that Jesus gave everything 
for us.

Doreen Shipman, Principal
St. Patrick School
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(Unless noted Bible quotes and references are from
the Revised Standard Version and the New American Bible.)

To help parents raise faithful Catholic children
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   March 1 – St. David of Wales (c. 600). 
St. David is the patron saint of Wales. He 
was born into Welsh nobility, but instead 
chose to become a priest. He was later 
consecrated a bishop. He is best known 
for founding an ascetic monastery and 
ridding the area of the Pelagian heresy.
   March 19 – St. Joseph, Husband of 
Mary (1st Century). Jesus’ earthly father 
and husband to the Blessed Mother, St. 
Joseph is a model of fatherhood and a 
protector of families.
   March 24 – St. Margaret Clitherow 
(1586). St. Margaret Clitherow 
converted to Catholicism soon after she 
married, at a time when Catholicism was 

illegal in England. St. Margaret 
continued to practice her faith, even 
hiding priests in her house so they could 
say Mass. Her peaceful, joyful attitude 
during her imprisonment, trial, and 
execution inspired those around her.
   March 25 – The Annunciation of the 
Lord (1st century). The angel Gabriel 
visited the Blessed Virgin 
Mary with the 
extraordinary news of 
her role as the 
Mother of God. 
Even at her young 
age, she had 
complete 
con�dence in 
God’s grace and 
trusted in his 
wisdom.

   Lent is the perfect time to grow virtues, especially the 
theological virtues of faith, hope, and charity. Our 
Lenten practices of prayer, fasting, and almsgiving 
help children grow in these three essential virtues:
   Faith: Faith enables us to believe in God and 
connect with Him. To help children activate 
this virtue, teach them to pray beyond just the 
traditional Catholic prayers. Encourage them to 
talk to God like their best friend. He loves them 
and is always listening.
   Hope: Hope is the gift of looking forward to God and   

      Heaven. It helps us to be joyful, even as we wait to 
receive the good for which we are hoping. Explain 
that making sacri�ces during Lent reminds us to 
keep our eyes on the joys of Heaven that await us 

if we spend our lives on Earth living as God 
asks.

   Charity: Almsgiving is love in action. 
Whether it’s doing our chores, cleaning up 

after ourselves, or donating our excess 
possessions, almsgiving helps children grow in 

compassion, generosity, and patience.

   At �rst we appreciated the expensive 
game system my parents bought the 
children. They thought it was fun 
during quarantine. Then we noticed 

the change in 
their behavior, 
especially 
twelve year old 
Jude. When he 
wasn’t playing, 
he was 
rushing to get 
back to 
playing.

   I limited gaming to two hours on 
weekends and Jude had a �t. When I 
found that he snuck down at 1:00am 
to play, I realized we had a problem. 
The next day, I took the whole system 
to a consignment store. Jude went 
ballistic when he found out. He 
cried, threatened to run away, and 
locked himself in his room refusing 
to speak to anyone.
   After a few days, he started 
interacting again. He looked calmer, 
more relaxed. At dinner, Jude told us 
that he was relieved not to be playing 
video games anymore. It was painful, 
but I know we did the right thing.

Form three essential virtues during Lent

gave him a princely reception. This is 
the spirit in which God receives us 

when we come home to 
him.
   Convinced he was the 
“good” son, however, the 
older brother resented 
the warm welcome his 
younger brother got. 
Like the Pharisees and 
scribes, he was miffed 
at the prospect of 

sinners becoming acceptable to God.
   What can a parent do? Help your 
child to understand that no matter 
what we have done, we can always 
come home to God. He is always 
waiting to joyfully welcome us back.

   The scribes and the Pharisees were 
furious when Jesus welcomed 
tax collectors and sinners into 
his company. They didn’t 
approve of Jesus befriending 
such people, especially 
when he was harsh with the 
scribes and Pharisees. In 
response, Jesus told the 
story of the Prodigal Son.
   The younger son asked 
his father for his share in 
the family estate and 
squandered it in a country far from 
home. With his money gone and his 
situation desperate, he returned to his 
father, humbled, and asked for mercy. 
Overjoyed by his son’s return, the father 

Luke 15:1-3, 11-32, He will 
always welcome us home  
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Family Lent Calendar 2022
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Ash Wednesday

Disucss everyone’s Lenten 
sacrifices and make sure they 

are reasonable but challenging. 

Whenever someone does a 
good deed, put a jelly bean in a 

jar. Enjoy at Easter!

Start a Lenten prayer chain. 
Write 40 intentions on strips of 
paper. Each day, pray for the 

intention and add a link. 

Adopt a Lenten saint to be 
your family’s patron. Learn 
about them and find ways to 

imitate their virtues. 

Enjoy pretzels, a traditional 
Lenten food. Originally, their 
shape evoked arms folded in 

prayer. 

Tonight, pray a decade of 
the Rosary together for the 

Church. 

Have everyone choose a daily 
prayer to offer for your parish 
priest(s). Send him a card with 

everyone’s promises. 

Bring a box of canned goods, 
clothing, toiletries, and gently 

used toys to a homeless shelter. 

Laetare Sunday

Place a crucifix or picture of 
Jesus in a central place to keep 

the focus on him.
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“Lent is the liturgical season of forty days which begins with Ash Wednesday and 
ends with the celebration of the Paschal Mystery (Easter Triduum). Lent is the 
primary penitential season in the Church’s liturgical year, reflecting the forty days 
Jesus spent in the desert fasting and praying” (Catechism of the Catholic Church).

6 87 9 10 11 12

13 1514 16 17 18 19

3 54 6 7 8 9

Today, give up playing 
video games and spend 
time together instead. 

Holy Thursday Good Friday

       Take your family to an 
Ash Wednesday liturgy and 

wear the cross of ashes all day.

Explain today’s homily in a 
way children can understand. 

Come up with a family 
resolution for this week. 

Today, forego a favorite snack 
for those who can’t afford to 

snack. 

Talk about what you would 
say to Jesus if He came to your 

house to visit. 

St. Patrick’s Day

In St. Patrick’s honor, light a 
candle and pray for Catholic 
missions in other countries. 

St. Joseph’s Day 
St. Joseph protected the Holy 
Family from danger. Pray for 
the safety of families around 

the world. 

Peace starts at home. Resolve 
to say only positive, kind 

things today. 

 Call Catholic Relief 
Services (877-HELP-CRS, 
www.catholicrelief.org) to 

see how you can help. 

After Mass, light a candle, and 
recite the Apostle’s Creed as 

an affirmation of faith.

Pray for victims of violence 
and war in the world.

Apologize to someone you 
hurt. Forgive someone who 

hurt you.

At dinner, have everyone name 
two things they are thankful to 

God for. 

In honor of the Holy Family, 
encourage everyone to do one 
extra chore around the house. 

Bring cookies to a nearby 
nursing home. 

Family Fun Night
 Instead of watching a movie, 

pull out a board game or 
make up your own. 

Have a special meal at home 
or a restaurant to celebrate the 
half-way point through Lent. 

Practice patience with each 
other. When it gets difficult, 

recall how patient God is 
with us. 

Make up thank-you cards for 
the healthcare workers at your 

local hospital. 

Have children draw a heart  
one way they experience Jesus’ 

love, and on the back, draw 
how they can show love. 

Go to Confession or attend a 
Reconciliation Service. Then 
go out afterwards to celebrate 

forgiveness. 

Take stock of how your Lenten 
fasts are going, and refresh 
your commitment to them.

Encourage each family 
member to perform an 

examination of conscience. 

At church today, pray for 
someone who passed away or 

who needs special help.

Send a card to someone who 
might need cheering today. 

Pray an extra prayer together 
for everyone coming into the 

Church at Easter. 

At dinner, go around the 
table and share one way you 

experienced God’s love. 

Take 10 minutes and pray 
the Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
together. You can find it here: 

www.usscb.org/prayers

In today’s Gsopel, Jesus says, 
“I am the Light of the world” 

(John 8:12). Light a candle and 
pray for world peace. 

Today, give up a favorite toy 
or game, just for Jesus. 

Have a Palm Sunday 
procession around your house 
and place the palms around the 

images of Jesus. 

Ask each family member to 
write a letter to Jesus thanking 

him for his sacrifice on the 
Cross.

Open the jar of “Good deed” 
jelly beans and enjoy!” 

Today, make a short visit to the 
Blessed Sacrament in church. 

Pray for priests.  
Dress a doll in a white garment 

and talk about the Baptismal 
vows we renew each year. 

This week, try to limit screen 
time. No texting at dinner, 

during prayer, and after 10:00 
PM. 

Pray the Stations of the Cross 
today, and meditate on each 

one.   

Holy SaturdayPalm Sunday

April

= a day of abstinence  
   from meat

= a day of fasting and 
abstinence

Doreen Shipman, Principal
St. Patrick School



       

Sham-ROCK 

Dueling Pianos, Dinner & More 

March 12, 2022 

6pm-midnight 

 

@ Countryside  

———————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

$60/Ticket 

—Must be 21 to attend 

 

 

Buy Tickets & raffle tickets: 

@ 

Www.stpatswashington.com 

 

 

 



Monday, April 4
4:30 PM - 6:00 PM
*Parent meeting @ 5:30 PM

Tuesday, April 5
4:30 PM - 6:00 PM

Wednesday, April 6
4:30 PM - 6:00 PM

Thursday, April 7
4:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Where: Peoria Notre Dame Gym
Parent meeting: Monday, April4 @ 5:30 PM in the PND Commons
(cafeteria).
What to bring/wear: jazz shoes or tennis shoes, T-shirt, leggings,
water, hair pulled back in a ponytail, and your registration
information from our website.
The tryout dance and requirements will be taught on April 4th, April
5th, and April 6th. April 7th will be the judged tryout.
Please download and fill out the tryout form on our team website
under Tryouts 2022-2023: https://pnddanceteam.weebly.com/tryouts-
2022-2023.html. 
Results will be posted by 9:00 PM on April 7th on our team website
under Team Roster 2022-2023.
If you have any questions, please contact Coach Sevier at
pnddanceteam@gmail.com.

PEORIA NOTRE DAME DANCE TEAM

tryouts
2022-2023



Easter Bunny
Breakfast

JOIN PND FOR THE...

WE'RE SO "EGG"CITED TO SEE YOU THERE! :)

When: Saturday, March 12, 9-11 AM

Where: the PND Commons

What: Breakfast with some fun games and crafts

Cost: $3 for children, $5 for adults
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